
Dear Friends and Supporters,

Happy April Fools Day. We wish that subject line were true, but unfortunately, it is not. 
However, with your help, we are doing all we can to change that.

This message comes to you filled with immense gratitude and excitement, and let us be clear 
from the outset: This is no April Fool’s joke. The hand of God has been evident and miraculous 
in the work we’ve been privileged to undertake through this ministry. Each day, we are 
reminded of the immense value of your support and partnership. Your contributions have been 
instrumental in every step of our journey, and we are deeply grateful for your continued support. 
Truly, how could we navigate this journey without you?

The past month has been nothing short of miraculous. As we have labored in restoration, guided 
by the principles laid out in Galatians 6:1, we have witnessed profound transformations in the 
lives of those we serve. The broken are being restored, and through your support, we see what 
God can do with these trophies of His grace.

March was a fantastic month, filled with God’s grace and mighty works, but we feel certain that 
April will unfold even more excellent opportunities to reclaim lives. In the first quarter of 2024 
alone, we’ve accomplished significant renovations, bringing new life to the exterior of the pump 
house, the pergola area, our two tiny houses, and the addition of a barn for our animals. Each 
structure proudly dons the same vibrant red barn metal siding, replacing the old, rotted wood 
with something beautiful and enduring.

A personal note from Brenda: My husband, David, turns 70 on Saturday, April 7th. His 
birthday wish is to complete the renovation of our final property project, the Beverly Suite. 
This suite is a tribute to his mother, who was called to heaven just one month after our journey 
here began. We now offer four beautiful suites for those in need, and with the completion of the 
Beverly Suite, we will be able to provide a fifth. This requires a complete floor replacement. The 
estimate is $2,500. We know God will provide, as He always does.



We are much more excited about the restored lives. However, as we know, you understand, we 
cannot freely share those pictures and stories. Looking ahead, we are excited to share that we 
have some significant plans for the Fall. The spirit of restoration is alive and flourishing, and we 
are profoundly grateful to be vessels of this needed work.

As we move into April, we ask for your prayers. Prayers for our travels, for the success of our 
upcoming events, and most fervently, for our work with many who have stumbled in their walk. 

Your prayers are a source of strength and comfort for us, and we sincerely appreciate your 
spiritual support. We step forward with faith, knowing we can accomplish the extraordinary 
together.

Thank you for being a part of this ministry. 
May God bless you abundantly, as He has 
blessed us through your generosity and faith.

In His Service and Yours,

David and Brenda
Fallen IN Grace Ministries
Email: falleningrace54@gmail.com

We enjoyed a week-long visit from our friends, 
Randy and Robin Fowler. As always, Randy helped 
accomplish a lot of repairs while they were here.

The Fowlers helped us be able to repair the pergola 
with brand new siding and roof. We were also able 
to repair the rooms on the back, including a new 
bathroom.

Here is the new look of the pergola. It now has a partial 
roof in the front, so it is not officially a pergola anymore. 
We need to rename it. Any suggestions?


